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COLLABORATIVE

for CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES





Date/Time:  March 11, 2016
Location:  Research Triangle Park at the Redwoods Training Center 2801 Slater Rd #110 Morrisville, NC 27560
Directions & More Info: www.nccollaborative.org  

Attendants: Brandon Alexander, Renee Cordero, Gail Cormier, Teka Dempson, Damie Jackson-Diop, Sonja Frison, Terri Grant, Maureen Hayes, Lucy Heffelfinger, Amy Horgan, Carla Huff, Libby Jones, Stacy Justiss, Dawn Manus, Susan Robinson, Joanne Scaturro, Pat Solomon, Steve Solomon, Cathy Stephenson, Tammy Theall, Ana Velasquez, Keashia Walker
Adobe Connect: Chandrika Brown, Wanda Douglas, Katrina McDaniel, Beth Pfister, Phillip Stonecipher
Special Guest: Blaine Maples
Phone:  Maryann Lalemand
	Agenda/Topic
	Action   

	Welcome &

Introductions
	Co-chairs convened the meeting. Introductions completed.

	Approval of Minutes from prior meeting
	February 26, 2016 minutes distribute by email prior to meeting.  No corrections were made. Motion to approve minutes for posting on the website. Motion second.  Minutes approved.

	Discussion Topics & Presentations
Next Meeting Scheduled:
Next Agenda Items:
Meeting Location:

Website:
	Topic: Special Guest: Blaine Maples  Our guest had an open dialog with collaborative members after reading a letter she had written regarding teachers and recent legislation affecting teachers, families and youth in NC. She has reached out to family run organizations as well as agencies to help advocate to improve education in NC. The state has taken longevity pay and denied a living wage along with using test scores to gauge teachers ‘effectiveness’ in the classrooms. New teachers will not be able to earn tenure. “…But we can’t build an educated, well-paid work force if our education system is No. 49 in the nation….”  The role of Teachers Association is not very effective; however, they are paid a yearly fee by teachers to receive representation in critical times. On the matter of Healthcare…if one works for twenty years, teachers could expect to receive healthcare after retiring, though this too may change without warning. 
Read more here: http://www.newsobserver.com/opinion/op-ed/article65487232.html
Discussion: Where is ECAC on this issue? PTI centers are in every county and offer free trainings to connect and engage families, what are the thoughts there? We need to look at the possibility of bringing PTA to the table to help address education concerns in NC.  How do we move forward?  We need to be sure we represent language that is family and youth friendly so students and parents can understand how issues impact them. We can get in touch with ARC and address issues with our legislators.  By understanding the real issues, we can understand what changes are needed. Can we WRAP this process and embrace each county going step by step? This is about ALL children! We could use Blaine’s letter with a fact sheet and send to legislators or to whom it may concern. Special needs federation is another group of people we can ask to be involved. 
By the end of this lively discussion, it was decided we need to develop an Ad-Hoc Committee to create a well-informed piece on the issue and have a greater understanding of what is happening at the Federal level…. What is the cost, either minus/loss or a positive win/win situation for teachers in North Carolina?  
Topic:  SOC Conference: Report given by Terri Grant and Teka Dempson: Terri gave an update on where we are in the planning stage for the SOC Conference. A conference planning task sheet was shared. Correction needed on the conference planning task sheet shared by Terri.  Medical Team/Recovery Room verbiage needs to change to “Support Room” and Sonja Frison volunteered to assist in this area. Wanda Douglas volunteered for the “on site room facilitators for each session”, Brandon volunteered to oversee the conference booklet.  The conference brochure will be emailed and will contain a link to allow printing. Several organizations volunteered to print 50 copies each as a starting point.  Those who volunteer to print copies are: Gerri Smith ARC of NC, Renee Cordero/Gail Cormier NC Families United, Sonja Frison UNCG, and Brandon Alexander Alliance Behavioral Healthcare. 
Networking celebration for CMH will be during the poster session and will be coordinated with local collaboratives to highlight “happenings” in their communities. Pat and Steve Solomon have offered their assistance wherever it is needed. Joanne Scaturro will coordinate a poster session and with Pat’s assistance, they will craft a letter for dissemination which can be sent out to listserv with the support of Brandon and Renee. 
Success Story shared/submitted by Teka Dempson:  Our local Durham collaborative members were asked to bring a friend to the next meeting. Well a mother (Durham Public School staff) brought her daughter approximately 15/16 years of age.
It was so refreshing to have a youth in the mist of professionals and adult family members. What this young lady brought to the meeting were tools we should consider using when engaging with young people. She really emphasized when a young person is speaking to you, as the adult we should be remembering our body language, our facial expression and our tone. She also shared if adults would allow young people to use words (not profanity) they are comfortable with, which may not be correct grammar she believes we would learn a lot. When the young lady shared most young people know they need adults in their life but may never admit it this made all of the adults in the room go "awe". 

What really made this young lady’s presence phenomenal was the fact her contribution came during a Public Health discussion on "Sex in a young person life" I actually asked the Public Health staff has he considered partnering with a youth to do the training. Having a young person in a collaborative was GREAT!

~Submitted by Teka
Closing suggestion/comments:  
1. Motion not to meet for our second March meeting in observance of Good Friday March 25, 2016.  All in favor…motion passed.  

2. Remember, Co-Chairs are willing to take suggestions from the members of the collaborative for future topics/presentations. 
A motion was made and second to adjourn the meeting at 12:00 noon.
Reminders: All future meetings will be held from 10 am to 12 pm time unless otherwise noted.  Upcoming meeting dates are: 
March 25, 2016…NO MEETING (Observance of Good Friday)
April 08, 2016

April 12, 2016

TBD
Location:  Research Triangle Park at the Redwoods Training Center 2801 Slater Rd #110 Morrisville, NC 27560

**To exchange resources and questions send email messages/requests  to:    state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Collaborative Listserv:  state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Please use the Listserv to share successes in your community, share information and resources, make inquiries and build community. Smaller forums will be set up for committee work rather than the Listserv. Requests to be added or questions can contact: Susan Robinson at susan.robinson@dhhs.nc.gov or call 919-218-9164 

www.nccollaborative.org   NC-Collaborative-Strategic-Planning-Final-Summary-Report.pdf found when you scroll over home, it is a drop down box.  



[image: image1.png]